
 

Upcoming  Events:                            

Fri 5 April —            
Playgroup 9 -10.30 am  
Last day for PSSA for 
term 1 

Wed 10 April —            
Easter Hat Parade         
SRC cake stall -         
Stage 3  

Fri 12 April —                  
Playgroup 9 -10.30am   
Anzac Day Ceremony    
Last day Term 1         

Tue 30 April —             
Students return for 
Term 2                            
Playgroup 9-10.30am  

Wed 1 May —               
Family Consultative 
Group Meeting              
Year 2 excursion 
Vaucluse House 

Thu 2 May —           
Stage 2 excursion         
The Rocks 

Fri 3 May —      
Playgroup 9 - 10.30 am  
PBL Assembly K-2 

Wed 8 May —               
Mothers Day Stall           

Fri 10 May —                
PBL Assembly  3-6 

Wed 15 May —             
Naplan window opens    
National Day against 
Bullying 

Fri 17 May —                
Winter PSSA Starts       
PBL Assembly  k-2 

Fri 24 May —                    
PBL Assembly 3-6          

Fri 31 May —                     
Naplan Window Close   
PBL Assembly K-2  
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Exceptional learning opportunities for all 

Responding to the needs of our community through regular and 

open communication between school and home 

Already we are writing the last newsletter 
for this term. As the term comes to an 
end it is a great opportunity to celebrate 
the successes your children have had 
this term, whether it be in academics, 
sports, social – emotional, The Arts or 
technology fields, so please invest in 
conversations with your children on how 
they have worked this term and 
encourage them to identify areas where 
they have felt successful. 
This term has been full of events and 
there is still more to come with the Easter 
Hat Parade and our annual Anzac Day 
Service held on the Friday 12 April.           
I would like to take this opportunity to 
thank all of our staff and parent helpers 
who have spent hours of their own time 
throughout this term ensuring that there 
is a myriad of experiences for our 
students in the classroom and across the 
whole school setting. 

Next term we will be having a big push 
on students riding bikes and scooters 

with correct safety equipment, 
particularly helmets. As students leave 
the school each afternoon they are 
reminded to walk their bikes home if not 
wearing a helmet, but your assistance in 
enforcing this would be greatly 
appreciated. As you can all appreciate, 
schools are extremely busy around bell 
times with vehicles and pedestrians and 
the safety of all our students arriving to 
school and going home is always 
forefront of everyone’s mind. 

Have a safe and happy holidays and we 
look forward to seeing you all back 
reenergised and ready for another big 
term on Tuesday 30th April. 
 
Mrs Binns                    Mr Bourke 
Principal                      Deputy Principal 



Responding to the needs of our community through regular and open 

communication between school and home 

Anaphylaxis and Us 

As mentioned in previous newsletters we have 

several children and staff members at our school 

who are anaphylactic. If you are sending food to 

school to be shared with other children eg: birthday 

cakes or cakes for sale, please be very careful to 

read the ingredients and ensure that they do not 

contain peanuts, tree nuts and nut products. Some 

of our children are also allergic to eggs and milk. 

Please also send in the packet ingredients so 

that we can check them for ourselves.  

Other ways to support us to keep everyone safe 

are: 

1. Talk to your children about allergies and how 

serious they can be for some people so they 

must not ever share their food with other 

children. Its not mean to not share food its 

keeping people safe. 

2. Discuss how important it is to wash hands 

before and after eating so that food allergens 

don’t get transferred onto other people or their 

food. 

Thank you for working with us to keep our children 

safe. 

 

Important information for 

parents and Students 

The Department recognises that some families will 

be subject to family breakdown.  In the absence of 

any notification to the contrary, it will be assumed 

that both parents retain a shared and equal parental 

responsibility for their children and have been 

involved in making any decisions regarding their 

children’s education.  This means that the school 

will recognise that each parent has equal duties, 

obligations responsibilities and opportunities in 

relation to matters involving the school. 

If any changes occur in your family relationships 

which have the potential to impact on the 

relationship between the school and your family, 

you are required to advise the school immediately.  

This includes providing copies of any court orders 

that may be obtained. 

Preschool News 
Preschool have been learning about Harmony day 
through discussions, stories, activities and what it 
means to be a part of the community.  We have also 
discussed what it means to be kind to everyone and 
to show respect. 

During outside time, the children have been 
practising their gross motor skills, eye hand           
co-ordination, balancing and strength. They are 
challenging their skills through attempting a variety 
of experiences. 

If your child has been unwell with vomiting or 
diarrhoea, please keep them home for 24 hours 
after their last incident as per preschool policy/
procedures. These type of infections can easily 
spread throughout the preschool. 

Reminders:    

 Preschool’s last day of Term 1 is Thursday 
11th April. Preschool will be closed on the 
Friday 12th April for cleaning day 

 Preschool is closed for the school holidays 
Monday 15th April to Friday 26th April.  

 Preschool returns on Tuesday 30th April   

 
 
Preschool Educators 
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Phone: 4721 2556 

Fax: 4721 7567 

E-mail:       

cambridgpk-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Website:   

www.cambridgpk-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

School Security:   

1300 880 021 

PO Box 8021 

WERRINGTON COUNTY  NSW    2747 

 

35 Oxford Street        CAMBRIDGE PARK 
 

CAMBRIDGE PARK PUBLIC SCHOOL                                    OUR SCHOOL 
Expectations 

 

 

 

To Be Safe  

 

To show Respect  

 

 

To be Active Learners 
 

For your convenience when your child is absent from school please complete the note below and return to your child’s teacher 

ABSENCE EXPLANATION NOTE  

STUDENT’S NAME ………………………………………………….   CLASS………………… 

DATES OF ABSENCE ………………………………………….. 

REASON……………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

PARENT/CAREGIVER’S  NAME …………………………………………………………...………….   

SIGNED …………………………………..……  DATE ……………………………….. 

.............................................................................................................................................. 

 

Responding to the needs of our community through regular and open communication 

between school and home 


